

WAGION LODGE #6 THE T-BIRD TIMES



Volume 61, Issue 2 | "A National Honor Newsletter" | April 2024

A Fairytale Year Full of Leadership!

Upcoming Lodge Events

- **April 26-28** April Service Weekend
- May 4 Spring Nature Walk
- June 7-9 June Service Weekend
- **August 16-18** August Fellowship Weekend
- October 11-13 October Service Weekend

Contents

- Officer Chat pages 1-3
- Chair Chat pages 4-8
- Vigil Nominations page 9
- Thunderbird page 10
- **70th Tribue page 11**
- 40 Year Ago page 12
- Weekend Schedule page 13
- **LEC List -** pages 14-15

A Message from the Chief

Greetings Wagion!

I'm very excited to say that we are getting ready for our first lodge weekend of the year! The April Service Weekend is happening on the 26th-28th at Camp Conestoga, and it is going to be a blast. This year's weekend theme will be Fairytales and Folklore, and the Activities Committee has been hard at work to make this an absolutely magical weekend. The cost of this event \$25, and if you have not paid your yearly dues yet, the cost is an additional \$25. In addition to being our first lodge weekend of the year, the April Weekend begins preparations for the Conestoga summer camping season. There will be lots of service to help out with, so be sure to bring a helpful attitude and a cheerful spirit.

In moving forward with our lodge year, it is important to note the success we have had so far this year. I am very happy to say that our Annual Lodge Banquet, held on February 24th at Mount Pleasant High School, was a spectacular event which saw many Arrowmen come together for a great day of fellowship and recognition. We had many awesome activities, a lot of important training, and a great evening show that recognized the achievements of Arrowmen throughout the past year. In addition to all of these events, we also held our annual Broken Arrow Ceremony in which we paid respects to lodge members who passed away during the 2023 lodge year. As we continue on with our lodge year, do not forget to be thankful for the people, both past and present, who have dedicated themselves to the future of our organization.

Last, but certainly not least, I'd like to mention that this will be our first event of the year in which we will be welcoming new members into our lodge. Whenever we took our Ordeals it certainly made a lasting impact on all of us, so please help make this event as memorable for the new members as it was for you. This doesn't need to be much—even having a simple conversation with an Ordeal, attending ceremonies, or even working with an Ordeal crew can provide a great experience for those entering our lodge. Thank you all for your help throughout the year, I am looking forward to seeing you all in April, and Rock On, Wagion!

Carry On, Matt Dalton 2024 Lodge Chief







Officer Chat



Program Vice Chief - Brian Broadwater

Greetings Wagion!

I'm very happy to say that we had an extremely successful banquet at Mount Pleasant High School this year. I have heard nothing but great reviews! Just around the corner, we have a few major events that will be happening including our April Service Weekend (April 26-28) and Spring Nature Walk (May 4). This year, our April Weekend theme is Fairytale & Folklore, and we are excited. There will be a lot of fun things to do this weekend as we kick off our lodge year. Be on the lookout for any wild fairytale creatures. I ask that you all spread the word about the weekend to your troops and encourage all lodge members to attend. If anyone is interested in joining a committee, there are plenty of awesome committees that would love to have you. The Program Division is always looking for new members to help run activities, be an Elangomat, or even be a part of ceremonies. If you want to join a committee or help out at the weekend, please contact any of the chairmen or me. Thanks, and Carry on, Wagion!



In Service, Brian Broadwater



Administrative Vice Chief - Angela Henry

Hello Wagion!

Now that we've kicked off our year with our Annual Fellowship Banquet, it's time to buckle down and start giving back to our camp. The Order of the Arrow's purpose is to promote service and camping to our local council, and your first opportunity to do so is our April Weekend! Our Service Committee has a lot of big projects planned for us to take part in, so come channel your inner Paul Bunyan and be the reason the camp is even better than before! Remember to bring your best OA friend, health forms (Parts A and B), and a cheerful spirit! Our Fairytale and Folklore themed service weekend will have tons of activities, service, and fellowship for you to take part in, and I can't wait to see you there!

In service, Angela Henry











Officer Chat



Secretary - Carl Schaefer

Hello Wagion!

I hope everyone had a great time at the banquet, from the activities to the trainings and everything else in between, we put in a lot of planning to try and make it a wonderful start to the lodge year. With this, we're putting just as much effort into the April Weekend. If you haven't noticed, the Communications Division has been working harder than ever to bring new updates to the website, make use of social media to promote the lodge, and of course to put this newsletter together. One of the biggest needs we have right now is for creative thinkers and social people to come aboard our new Promotions Committee which is tasked with developing promotional material and posting on the various Wagion social media accounts. If you or someone you know might be interested in joining, feel free to reach out to Darius or me for more information. With that in mind, I look forward to seeing all of you at the April Service Weekend! Carry on, Wagion!



In Service,



Treasurer - Alena Seder

Hey Wagion!

A big thank you to everyone who came to the banquet in February, and an even bigger thank you to everyone who paid their dues while they were there. We had a great time with all of the activities throughout the day and our evening show. Looking ahead to our April Fairytale/Folklore Weekend, make sure you come to check out all of the cool merch in the Trading Post. Also, if you haven't paid your dues yet, you can do that either at the Scout Office or the weekend. I can't wait to see you all there!

Carry on, Alena Seder



. Come to the April Weekend!!







Activities Committee - Jayden Mattis

Wagion,

I hope you had a blast at the banquet and are getting pumped for our next event! A big thanks to all the committee members who helped out with planning and making the banquet happen. I couldn't have pulled it off without all of you. And, to everyone who came, you really added to the fun atmosphere! If you're interested in joining the committee and having a great time with us, just give us a shout! Be a part of the most fun committee in Wagion!

Looking ahead, we have an extraordinary April Weekend planned for you. The activities committee is diligently working to create a magical Fairytale and Folklore themed experience. Prepare to immerse yourselves in a variety of engaging activities, including the Humpty Dumpty egg drop, Fairytale Olympics, Three Little Pigs house building, and much more. Will Dan Ferguson tell us a bedtime story accompanied by warm cookies and milk? Join us for the weekend to uncover the answer! I can't wait to see you all there!

In WWW, Jayden Mattis



Leadership Development Committee - Jayden Mattis

Future Leaders,

Are you interested in developing your leadership skills and getting more involved with the lodge? Reach out to the Leadership Development Committee to see what opportunities are out there. In addition, if anyone is interested in pursuing a higher Order of the Arrow training called NLS, please reach out. (This does not guarantee a spot, but you'll be added to the list for selection.)

"The greatest leader is not necessarily the one who does the greatest things. He is the one that gets the people to do the greatest things."—President Ronald Reagan

In WWW, Jayden Mattis



Communications Committee - Thomas Kopasko

Wagion,

Thank you for your help in submitting articles and getting them in when asked. The Communications Committee appreciates each and every one of your contributions, and you help to keep the lodge informed and excited for upcoming events.

As shown later in this issue, the competition for the best content submission is still running, and I encourage you all to do your part and submit something of value to the T-Bird Times past your immediate duties.

NEWSLETTER

Thank you once again, and we will see you in April!

Yours in Service, Thomas Kopasko







Camp Conestoga 75th Anniversary Committee - Daniel Pickles Sosko

Dear Wagion,

The 75th Anniversary celebration of Conestoga is right around the corner, and we are putting together a service crew to help out during the event. If you want to help out, you can still go with your troop and participate in the event. We are just looking for an hour or two of help, most likely on Sunday. If you are interested or want more information, reach out to the Lodge Chief or me.

Yours in WWW, Daniel Sosko





Brotherhood Committee - Jack Knopsnider

Greetings Wagion,

The Brotherhood Committee had great time at the banquet in February. I spoke to several lodge members that were looking to take their Brotherhood or join the committee. As April weekend gets closer we will contact eligible members with information regarding what they will need to bring to the weekend to take their Brotherhood. This information will be sent out via mail and email before the April Weekend. I highly encourage everyone eligible to take their Brotherhood. If you do not receive the letter or the email and you have been an Ordeal member for at least six months please contact me (see the LEC list in the back of the T-Bird). If you are already Brotherhood and looking to join a committee we are still looking for 3-4 more members. If interested, please reach out. Hope to see everyone soon!

Carry on, Jack Knopsnider

NOAC Committee - Logan Depta

Hello, Wagion!

The NOAC Committee will be holding a *mandatory* meeting for all contingent members. This meeting will take place at the April Service Weekend. During this meeting, we will be collecting information for the airline, discussing the NOAERS system, and sharing important information. If you are unable to make it, you must let me know before the April Weekend. The time and location will be announced when the schedule is released, so make sure to keep an eye out! Additionally, if you are not yet paid in full, you must do so as soon as possible! Payments are now overdue.

Finally, since the MLB season is upon us... LET'S GO BUCS!!!

In WWW, Logan Depta









Conclave Committee - Christian Snouffer

Greetings Wagion,

It is already April, meaning Conclave is fast approaching. For some of you, Conclave is a familiar and found word while, for some, it is a new word with little to no context. Conclave is the gathering of all of the lodges in our section, E12. This includes Kuskitannee, Monaken, and Allohak Menewi. The event includes games and activities that act as competitions to help us defeat the other lodges. On the flip side, we come together to elect our section officers. These people represent us on the national stage, and it is important that every lodge has a contingent so they can represent their lodge well in the elections. You can also become one of these officers yourself and represent the section. If you are interested in this, please contact my advisor or me for more information.

This year, we have some special circumstances that will lead to this year's Conclave being one of a lifetime. This year we are having what is colloquially called a "Mega Clave." This year's Conclave will be combined with section E14. Section E14 represents northwestern Pennsylvania. This adds another six lodges for a total of 10 lodges that will be represented at this event. These lodges will be representing western PA, northern West Virginia, western Maryland, and southeast New York.

Also, this event will simultaneously happen with our June Weekend. Now you may ask yourself if it is worth missing the June weekend for this amazing event. But you don't have to miss the June Weekend for Conclave! You will be able to do both events for just the cost of one. Pay your \$25 for the weekend, and the ride to and the food at Conclave will be included.

The way we will be able to do this is through the Conclave Flap Fundraiser. The Conclave Committee is selling two different flaps. The fundraising flap is a black and white version of the delegate flap. The patches are being sold in a 4 to 1 ratio. You must buy four fundraiser patches to buy a delegate flap. If you are interested in buying patches, please contact my advisor Braden Coffman. The sale of the flaps will support the first 15 youth who sign up for conclave.

The way the weekend will work is that you will arrive to the June Weekend like normal, eat breakfast on Saturday morning, and then get transported to conclave and spend the day there. After dinner, you will come back to Camp Conestoga for ceremonies and leave on Sunday morning. This will allow you to experience the best of both worlds.

If you are interested in coming to Conclave, please contact me to reserve a spot, or contact my advisor if you want to buy a flap.

Carry on, Wagion! Christian Snouffer



Contingent Flap



Fundraiser Flap

Finance - Alan Methven

Hello from the Trading Post!

We had a fantastic banquet, and I am excited to see what the April Weekend has in store. We have many new items in the works. We will have the new shirts in along with any of the pre-orders ready to pick up. As always, if you're interested in working the Trading Post or have exciting ideas for merchandise, please contact me using the LEC contact information.

In Service, Alan Methyen







Cub Relations Committee - Ben Hollerman

My Fellow Arrowmen,

As we quickly approach the April OA Weekend, a great event looms almost immediately following - the Spring Nature Walk. On May 4th, we will host our annual Cub Scout Spring Nature Walk. A time of fun, Cub Scouts, nature demos, and this year, Star Wars. As it is May the Fourth, we have lined up activities that relate to the theme. And we need YOUR help. This Spring Nature Walk doesn't happen without numerous volunteers like you to help lead cubs around, set up stations, and prepare food. So if you want to have as much fun as the Cub Scouts, celebrate Star Wars day, and help your favorite OA lodge, be sure to sign up at www.wagion.org/cub-scout-information/. If you know a Cub Scout or a pack, make sure they are able to see the amazing fun they will have by pointing them to that link. I'll see you in April!

In Service, Ben Hollerman

Web-Tech Committee - Hunter Dumnich

Hello Wagion,

We had a great banquet, and I am looking forward to the rest of the year. A new thing we are trying this year is a feedback form after every event. It would be very helpful if you guys could fill it out, that way we can make the events a better experience for everyone. If you have anything you would like posted to the website or have a suggestion, please contact me.

In WWW, Hunter Dumnich



Membership - Landyn Queer

Hello Wagion,

It's that time again for a great weekend of fellowship and service. Please do not forget to pay your dues. Consider joining the Membership Committee because today's Arrowmen are tomorrow's leaders.

In WWW, Landyn Queer

First Aid - Gabe Tenney

Hello Wagion,

If you are interested in joining the First Aid Committee, please see Gabe Tenney or Mary in the health office. Stay safe, and stay hydrated.



In WWW, Gabe Tenney







Vigil Honor Committee - Thomas Kopasko

Greetings Wagion!

It was great to be with all of you at the banquet, and I really enjoyed speaking to you all at the Vigil forum along with presenting the certificates at our evening show.

This upcoming April Weekend, we will hold our Vigil elections. This will be done on Sunday immediately following the business meeting in our OA lodge building. I would ask that all Vigil members, both youth and adult attend. If you are a youth Vigil Honor member who will still be under 21 on Sunday, it is mandatory that you come to the elections as having more youth representation is imperative.

I will be including the list of eligible Vigil members which can be found on page 9 of this issue. Please take a look at this list and a moment to discern who might be worthy of this honor for our 2024 Vigil class. If you would like to nominate someone before the elections take place, or if you can't be at the weekend, let me know or submit a nomination form to me which can be found on the website at: https://www.wagion.org/downloads/

I look forward to nominating our Vigil Class of 2024 and hope to see each and every one of you there! To quote my favorite words from the Vigil Honor ceremony, "Worthy or unworthy, is an open page. You yourself must measure the sincerity of your purpose." I hope to see you at the April Weekend and am excited to nominate those who are worthy of this great honor.

In WWW, Thomas Kopasko





Fundraiser Flap



Contingent Flap

CONCLAVE FLAP FUNDRAISER

To help fund the bus for this year's conclave contingent the Committee is selling patches.

You can Purchase them in a 4:1 ratio, you must buy 4 fundraiser flaps to get one delegate flap. The cost per patch is \$6.

Contact Conclave Advisor Braden Coffman to order.





Vigil Nominations



Below is the list of all members who are eligible to be nominated for the Vigil Honor at the April Weekend. Thanks!

Grobmyer, Louis R.				
Hamm, Douglas				
Helman, Arron				
Hiler, Michael S.				
Jeffries, Jack				
Jeffries, Jesse				
Johnson Jr, Glenn P.				
Kalp, Hunter				
Kalp, Nathan				
Kamzalow, Christopher				
Kerr, Jeff D				
Kerr, Josh				
Kerr, Susan				
Knopsnider, Jack				
Koehn, James E.				
Korinek, Joseph R				
Lang, George S				
Lazar, Jacob				
Lazar, Jarett Michael				
Lazar, Noah Charles				
Leonard, John E				
Libengood, Christine				
Loring, Chris				
Lucotch, Michael J.				
Macalus, Aaron				
Marflak, Rick				
Marincic, Zebedee				
Matson, Gunnar				
Meredith, David				
Meredith, Linda M				

Methven, Alan					
Methven, Harrison					
Mihalko Sr., David J					
Myers, Ryker					
Newsom, Daniel					
Orsatti, Lucas					
Parker, Kyle					
Posgay, Andrew Joseph					
Posner, Zachary					
Queer, Landyn					
Reynolds, Gregory W.					
Rhea, S. Todd					
Ronald, Hunter					
Schaefer, Carl					
Simon, Caeley					
Simon, Wayne					
Snouffer, Christian					
Snyder, Nathan Thomas					
Snyder, Terry					
South, Matthew					
Sulkowski, Stephen F.					
Tabor, Kylie					
Trout, David					
Veres, Kathleen Gross					
Veychek, Casey M					
Whalen, James					



Thunderbird Award



Thunderbird Award Committee

Greetings, Wagion!

At the Annual Fellowship Banquet, we were honored to present the Thunderbird Award to our 2024 recipients: Dan Sosko and Dan Laco! You can read more about them here:

Dan Sosko

Our recipient first joined the Scouting movement in 2010 as a Cub Scout. He later crossed over into Scouts BSA after earning his Arrow of Light in 2015. In 2021, our recipient joined Camp Conestoga staff as a cook, and he served as an Assistant Ranger in 2023. Additionally, he achieved the rank of Eagle Scout after years of exemplary service to his unit and is currently a member of Troop 133.

Our youth recipient was called out in the summer of 2016, and he completed his Ordeal at the 2016 August Fellowship Weekend. He later sealed his membership by completing his Brotherhood the following year. Throughout his time in the lodge, he served as the Commissary Chair, Lodge Treasurer, and 2-term Administrative Vice Chief. In 2020, our recipient was presented with the Vigil Honor, fittingly named "Quischktonhen Mitsuagan" which means "One Who Whispers Recipes." This year he is serving as the Conestoga 75th Anniversary Chair.

Outside of Scouting, our recipient graduated from Southmoreland High School in 2022. He is currently working towards a degree in Electrical Engineering at Penn State's main campus.

Congratulations to the 2024 youth and 140th recipient of the Thunderbird Award, Dan Sosko!



Dan Laco

Our adult recipient was called out in the summer of 2014, and he later completed his Ordeal at the 2014 October Service Weekend. He sealed his membership by completing his Brotherhood the following year. Throughout his time in the lodge, he has committed himself to developing youth leaders by serving as the Conservation Committee Advisor. In 2018, he was presented with the Vigil Honor, fittingly named "Sehe Nag'atamen Thiechuman Hatton" which means "Quiet Faithful Bathhouse Mechanic."

Beyond the lodge, our recipient has served as a Committee Member, Assistant Scoutmaster, and the Scoutmaster of Troop 465. Furthermore, he joined Camp Conestoga staff in 2019 as an Assistant Ranger. He later returned to the same position in 2021, 2022, and 2023. His eagerness to serve and develop leaders did not end there, as he currently serves as the Laurel Hills Activities Chair and on the District Committee.

Outside of Scouting, our recipient served in the United States Army from 1985 to 1989. He later worked for Penn United Technologies until his retirement in 2018. Currently, he is a maintenance crew member at McDonald's.

Congratulations to the 2024 adult and 141st recipient of the Thunderbird Award, Dan Laco!





75th Tribute



Happy 75th Anniversary Camp Conestoga!

This year, we're celebrating the 75th Anniversary of Camp Conestoga. But, Scout troops formed in Greensburg, Youngwood and Latrobe in 1911 and in Uniontown and Connellsville in 1916. Westmoreland and Fayette Councils merged in 1939 to form the Council we have today. And, camping has always been part of Scouting. So, where did those Scouts camp? Well, many places, including Ringer's Grove (near where the Yough Dam is today) and Camp Wildwood, near Normalville, which Fayette County Scouts used until 1949. The Scouts from Westmoreland County used Camp Wesco, located on Rt. 130 near Stahlstown, starting in 1934.

So, how did Scouts wind up at Camp Conestoga?

A hundred years ago, the property that we know today as Camp Conestoga was two farms, divided by the road we use to go from the Dining Hall to the Rifle Range. One farmhouse was near the three buildings at the entrance to camp, and the barn was where the flagpole now is. The other farm was across the road. The farmhouse was below where the Dining Hall now stands. Buck Run and areas nearby had been heavily timbered, with most areas clear-cut, leaving a wasteland. In fact, the Hemlock Trail was the only place not timbered.

During the 1930s Great Depression, the federal Government created programs to put people back to work. One was the Recreational Demonstration Area program which built parks. The Government thought that the heavily timbered area could be improved for public use. So, the Government bought the two farms and surrounding property, and the Civilian Conservation Corps (CCC) turned the land into a park. They built Laurel Hill Dam, over 100 buildings, miles of roads, miles of hiking trails, and made many other improvements. In fact, Laurel Hill has the largest collection of CCC architecture in Pennsylvania.

In 1945, the federal Government gave the Recreational Demonstration Area to Pennsylvania, with the condition that it had to be used as a park or for public recreation. The state turned the property into Laurel Hill State Park.

In 1946, the state started looking for ways to get people to use their new park. At the same time, the council was outgrowing Camps Wesco and Wildwood. So, in 1946, the state allowed the Scouts to camp at Group Camp No. 2 in the new park. Scouts camped there again in 1947. In 1948, the state asked the Scouts to move to Group Camp No. 4 – what we now call Camp Buck Run, which celebrated its 75th Anniversary last year. Camp 4 was very primitive, so only older Scouts were allowed to camp there.

The council liked Laurel Hill, and the state agreed to give the Scouts a lease to Group Camp 4 and Group Camp 6 (which is now Camp Conestoga). The state also built several buildings at both camps in 1949, including the three buildings at the entrance to Camp Conestoga. There was no Dining Hall – Scouts ate in a large Army tent. The council had a contest to name the new camp, and Camp Conestoga was the winner. And that's how, 75 years ago in 1949, the first Scouts camped at Group Camp No. 6, which is what we know today as Camp Conestoga.





40 Years Ago . . .



What Camp Conestoga Was Like 40 Years Ago . . . From an Anonymous Scout

Camp 40 years ago was quite different. For starters, there was no lake at camp. It was just a winding stream that fed into the bigger creek. There were just big, tall cattails where the lake is now. A bridge went over the stream to get to the grove area, and you couldn't see the grove, the pool, or other things from across the water.

Unsurprisingly, the pool hasn't really changed and is the same old basin that it was thanks to all the work put in by our guys to keep it in good shape.

For fish and wildlife, we sat right at the creek and watched the animals right where the lake is now.

The archery range was in the Ordeal circle where the pre-Ordeal ceremony is done. In the woods, there was a walking archery course that you would walk and shoot through.

The canoeing and boating was done in the bigger creek that runs past Scoutcraft. It was dammed up to make it high enough to boat on. There was no sailing or paddle boarding.

If you pass where nature is now, the road will take you into an opening in the woods that's on the bank of the creek. Nature used to be held there, and we would build sweat lodges with bent sticks and would light fires in them near the nature area. It was like building our own saunas!

On Thursday evenings at summer camp, instead of doing cook at your campsite, my troop went on an outpost and hiked towards Buck Run to Hemlock Trail. We took this to the state park and stayed at an Adirondack on a bank of the creek. We used to sneak out at night and go past the dam and went to the lake that was on the state park where there was a beach and nice places to swim.

I didn't know where the OA circle was until I got back into the OA since we had an indoor circle, and my Ordeal was total rain. I helped plant the trees that are on the way into camp right past the entrance sign to Conestoga.

Dad was a provisional Scoutmaster when I was a kid, and so I got to go to three weeks of camp one summer! It was very nice, and I learned a lot.

One night at summer camp, my troop slept on the parade field in a separate tent under staff watch as we went on outpost, and the park rangers accused us of turning over 100 picnic tables. We got driven back to camp by the ranger and were brought to the staff for closer supervision. My dad, acting Scoutmaster, took us all back the next morning to flip them back over and my friend stepped on a rusty nail. The tables were so heavy and I don't think my buddies could've flipped all those tables that night. They sure deny it.

I don't recall Buck Run being used like it is now. My Webelos Weekends and camping trips were at Conestoga.

We were in Davy Crockett one summer, and there was a lightning storm in our campsite. It was wicked, and the lightning hit our flagpole, hit the pole of the tent and burnt the pallet anywhere that metal touched it. That was fun.

The bathrooms were all pits that didn't have any plumbing. There was one showerhouse with two shower stalls for the whole camp at the bathroom below the Dining Hall. They were good times. Good luck showering!





Weekend Schedule



2024 April Weekend Schedule Friday					
6:00 p.m.	Member Check-in	- Rohrbacher Lodge	Please check in upon arrival!		
	Ordeal Check-in				
8:00 p.m.	L.E.C. Meeting	Order of the Arrow Building			
9:00 p.m. 9:00 p.m.	Friday Snack Enchanted Tales: A Night of Fairytale Fun	Dining Hall	Humpty Dumpty Egg Drop Building, Mystical Photobooth, Robin Hood, a Dan Ferguson Fairytale, and Much More!		
Saturday					
All Day Activity	Fairytale Character Scavenger Hunt	Camp Wide	Search for the people dressed up as Fairytale Characters around Camp		
Time	Event/Activity	Location	Notes		
6:00 a.m.	Dining Hall Opens	Dining Hall	Rise and Shine!		
7:00 a.m.	Breakfast				
7:50 a.m.	Colors	Parade Field			
8:00 a.m 12:00 p.m.	Cheerful Service	Campwide	Please meet at Maintenance Building		
12:30 p.m.	Lunch	Dining Hall			
1:00 p.m 3:00 p.m.	Cheerful Service	Campwide	Please meet at Maintenance Building		
3:00 p.m.	NOAC Meeting	Dining Hall			
3:00 p.m.	Paul Bunyan Competition	Parade Field			
3:30 p.m.	Fairytale Olympics	T di ade l'iela			
4:00 p.m.	Humpty Dumpty Egg Drop	COPE Tower			
3:00 p.m.	Brotherhood Discussion	Blackhawk Pavillion			
5:00 p.m.	Brotherhood Walk	Blackhawk Pavillion			
5:35 p.m.	Brotherhood Calling Out	Parade Field			
Immediately Following	Retreat	T di dde i ieid			
6:00 p.m.	Dinner	Dining Hall			
Immediately Following	Scouts Own Service	OA Pavillion	A Scout is reverent!!		
	Catholic Mass	Order of the Arrow Building	A Scout is reverence:		
Immediately Following	Ceremonies	Order of the Arrow Circle			
Immediately Following	Saturday Snack		Faterala Languagh, Fitting 1		
Immediately Following	Saturday Activities	Dining Hall	Fairytale Jepordy, Fairytale Kareokee, Egg Toss, Three Little Pigs Engineering, and Much More!		
Sunday					
Time	Event/Activity	Location	Notes		
7:00 a.m.	Dining Hall Opens	Dining Hall			
8:00 a.m	Breakfast	Dining Hall			
9:00 a.m.	Business Meeting	Order of the Arrow Circle			
Immediately Following	Clean-up and Depart	Campwide	Please lend a hand!		

Please Note: This is a DRAFT schedule. The final version will be distributed at the event.



Westmoreland-Fayette Council, Inc. Boy Scouts of America 2 Garden Center Drive Greensburg, PA 15601-1393

> **Events!** Form (Parts A and B only) to ALL Lodge Remember to bring a Copy of your Medical Medical Forms Reminder:

our proud heritage and tradition. support of this publication, our great lodge, and Thank you for your underlying and unconditional newsletter is made by Arrowmen, for Arrowmen. been a tradition in the Lodge since 1964. This Council. The publication of the T-Bird Times has Wagion Lodge 6 of the Westmoreland-Fayette The T-Bird Times is the official newsletter of

- LEC List - pages 14-15 - Weekend Schedule - page 13 - 40 Year Ago - page 12 11 agsq - audiTT d107 -- Thunderbird - page 10 9 aged - snoitsnimo V ligiV -8-4 Sages 4-8 E-1 sagses 1-3 - Officer Chat - pages 1-3

Contents

VAGION LODGE #6

